Ombudsman urged the meeting to consider resolving the problem in the case of the Office of Drainage and Sewerage not constructing a reinforced concrete dam to solve the flooding problem in the area of Pracharath Village, Bangbua riverside.
     On 2nd December 2019 at the Office of the Ombudsman, Mr. Somsak Suwansujarit, Ombudsman to be the Chairman of the meeting to consider resolving the problem with the Representative of the Office of Drainage and Sewerage, the Community Organizations Development Institute (Public Organization), Metropolitan Electricity Authority, Metropolitan Waterworks Authority, the Treasury Department and Bangbua Riverside Housing Cooperative Limited regarding the Office of Drainage and Sewerage not constructing a reinforced concrete dam to solve the flooding problem in the area of Pracharath Village Bangbua riverside causing the inability to build public utility systems under the Baan Pracharath Rim Khlong project. Also, this matter is the cause of damage and grievances to the people in the said area.

